TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

July 7, 2020

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: Mike Brady

Public: Carl Rider and Chief Andrew Williamson

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing orders issued by Governor Sununu.

Fire Dept: Chief Deanna Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson reported

Police Dept: Chief Williamson no report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report

PUBLIC SESSION:

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:

Ryan & Nicole Maynard/Lori Groesser – 81 Old Town Road Map R09-031 One-bedroom in-laws addition – Not Approved need more information regarding septic design.

Michelle L. Thibeault – 144 New Chester Road Map V-107 12' x 12' Storage Shed – Approved

Dan & Donna Siewert – 3 Ferrin Street Map V-096 addition of a handicap bedroom on the North side of current home – Approved

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: None

Notice of Intent to Excavate: None

Yield Tax: None

Appointments:

Carl Rider – Zoning Board Member – Denied at this time where there is an open zoning issue involving Mr. Rider.

Update on the Bunker Hill Bridge – the final touches are being completed and the Board of Selectmen, Miller Construction and DuBois & King will have the Final Walk Through on Tuesday July 14, 2020 from 10:00 – 11:00 am. Bob Dupuis asked Lisa Seymour to check with Jim Hall, of Dubois & King, to see if we could open it sooner.

Desiree Mahurin contacted the office about the section of land between Pine Street and New Chester Road because there are kids digging holes and adding ramps. They are riding their bikes and then jumping them on what used to be called Pine Island. Being on Town property it could become an issue if someone gets hurt. It was decided that we have additional patrols in the area and when applicable we will send out letters.

Kimberly Runion on Ferrin Street would like to but a Library Box in the small circle at the end of the street. She would maintain it with children's books, coloring books and crayons. The Board of Selectmen suggested that she places this on her property.

Open position for Highway Department -There is one applicant and they will be asked to come in for an interview.

Corrin Summers from 492 Borough Road called with concerns about her neighbor dumping sewerage on wetland land. The Board of Selectmen reviewed the email submitted by Hill Police Officer J. Woods stating that no dumping was found or being done.

Opening of the Town Office Building the Board of Selectmen will have further discussions on July 21, 2020.

Materials were compiled for the ZBA meeting on Thursday night regarding lot R8-08.Tom Seymour and Bob Dupuis will be attending this meeting.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:57 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Minuis

Mike Brady